

New Zealand Security Intelligence Service PO Box 900, Wellington

**P** +64 4 472 6170 **F** +64 4 472 8209

www.security.govt.nz

26 November 2018

Valerie Morse fyi-request-9035-3ca795c7@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Ms Morse

## **Official Information Act Request**

Thank you for your official information request of 11 November 2018 asking if the New Zealand Security Intelligence Service (NZSIS) is a member of the Countering Violent Extremism Community Engagement Forum and requesting information held by NZSIS relating to this forum.

In response to the first part of your request, I can advise that NZSIS is not a member of this forum.

I have transferred the second part of your request to the Department of Corrections under section 14 of the Official Information Act 1982 (the information requested is more closely connected with the functions of another department).

If you wish to discuss this decision, please feel free to contact oia.privacy@nzsis.govt.nz.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this response. Information about how to make a complaint is available at <a href="https://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz">www.ombudsman.parliament.nz</a> or freephone 0800 802 602.

Yours sincerely

Rebecca Kitteridge

Director-General of Security

Rebecca Kitteridge